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2Friday 31 January 2020

HEADTEACHER’S NEWSLETTER
Dear Parents,
RECONCILIATION SERVICE

We are looking forward to the Sacrament of Reconciliation service tomorrow for Miss Jamieson’s class and half
of Mrs McDuff’s class surnames N-Z. The service starts at 10am.

There will be special children's liturgies for children on their sacramental journey at 10am Mass at St Vincent's
Church on Sunday 23 February and Sunday 22 March.

SUPPORTING AUSTRALIA

Thank you for your kind donations to support Australia. We raised £475.48, which we will be sending to the
Australia Emergency Bushfire fund.

RELIGIOUS EDUCATION CURRICULUM

Attached is the Religious Education Newsletter. It details what the children will be learning this term in RE and
how you can help at home.

CHILDREN’S MENTAL HEALTH WEEK

Next week is Children’s mental health week. We're using this opportunity to further promote the 5 ways to
wellbeing by having a '5 Days 5 Ways' campaign.

Monday - Be Active The children will take part in a physical activity by linking up with their buddy class. This will
range from doing the daily mile, to getting active on our outside gym to practising yoga.

Tuesday - Take Notice The children will take part in a mindful activity. This may include using the Smiling Mind
app, a mindful walk, a PSHE Jigsaw lesson, an activity from cosmic kids.com, or a wellbeing lesson from the

Kapow scheme of work on relaxation or mindfulness.

Wednesday — Learn This day will tie in to Safer Internet Day which we're holding next week as the actual day is
during the holidays. The children will be learning about how to keep safe online.

We will also teach the children about hand washing. The children know that correct handwashing can help
prevent the spread of germs. https://www.nhs.uk/live-well/healthy-body/best-way-to-wash-your-hands/
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Thursday — Connect This day ties in with national 'Time to Talk' day and gives everyone the chance to connect
with people they would not normally.

Friday — Give This is linked with our Geography 'Climate Change' activities and we will be giving back to look
after our planet.

Our pastoral staff are Mrs Gee and Mrs Robinson. They work in both the infant and junior departments and are
on hand to offer support to the children and their families. They are highly skilled in delivering interventions and
1:1 sessions for children. They also recently offered a wellbeing workshop for parents. Mrs Gee and Mrs
Robinson are always very happy to chat with parents so please do not hesitate to contact the office to arrange a
meeting.

PARENT AND CARER SURVEY
Thank you for your feedback via the parent survey. Your views are important in helping us to offer the best

possible education for the children. The feedback was overwhelmingly positive and we will review what we can
do better based on the information received.

SAFER INTERNET DAY

The children will be supporting ‘Safer Internet Day’ which will take place on Wednesday 5 February. It will
include assembly presentations and guest speakers coming into school to deliver very important online safety
information to the children. For more information about how to support your child online, please follow this link.

https://www.saferinternet.org.uk/advice-centre/parents-and-carers

JUST PSYCHOLOGY — ONLINE SAFETY WORKSHOP

‘Just Psychology’ run workshops for parents across Trafford and St Vincent's is one of the host schools. They
have previously focused on areas such as anxiety, behaviour and bullying but the next workshop they will be
running will focus on online safety and social media. All parents are welcome to attend this important workshop
which takes place on Tuesday 4 February from 9:30am to 11am. Please attend this workshop if you are able to
do so. There is no need to book, just come to the infant department reception where you will receive a warm
welcome.

EXTRA-CURRICULAR ACTIVITIES 19/20 SPRING 2

The clubs list was issued last week. It is good to see so many children signed up to activities. There are still
some places available on some clubs for Spring 2, please see below, and note that Disney singing has been
opened up to Reception children.
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